Alamo Area Crime Prevention Association
Minutes, General Membership Meeting on 16 August 2005
Acadiana Café, San Antonio, Texas
Start Time:  1200 hrs., 12 members present

Welcome

Pledge of Allegiance
Introductions
President’s Report:  

     - Thank you to everyone who helped at the Summer Conference.  

     - Missed a few “Thank You”s in the newsletter.  


+Anna Cleve, for her donating the VCR for our use.


+Sean Habina for picking up items for Gilbert.


+Linda Furlow for getting Retro Bill.


+Tim Kolbe for winning the State Crime Prevention Specialist of the Year.

+Anthony Kolbe for his hard work during the conference with all of the technical stuff.

+Don Carr for all of his hard work before, during, and after the conference.  Don received the first ever Above and Beyond Award for TCPA.

     - Congrats to the new TCPA President, Jon Matherne.

     - A big “thank you” to Bob Sills for all his dedication and hard work as TCPA president.

     - Elections in December.  Consider running for office.  This year, President and 2d VP offices are up for election.

1st Vice President:
     - No Report (not present)
2nd Vice President:
     - Conference Report in September (not present)
Secretary:  
     - No report.  
Treasurer:

     - Net Worth:  $13,031.65 Motion, second, passed.  Conference Report in September.
Civilian Report:
     - The Westside COP will graduate 18 people in August.  A refresher class will also be held in August.  Officer elections will be held in September.  Two health fair events at local schools, with child fingerprinting clinics, will be held in August.
Law Enforcement Report:
     - No Report (not present) 
Military Report:

     -No Report.
Old Business:
     - Thank You letters will be going out to all presenters, vendors and others involved in the Summer Conference.
New Business:

     - The Mid-Winter Conference (January 2006) will be in Richardson, Texas (outside of Dallas)

     - Congratulations to Edgar Castro and Vardiman Lee Pate who received their Bachelor’s Degree in Criminal Justice.  

     - Sad News—Ingram Phillips will be leaving San Antonio and moving to Arkansas.  His will attend his last meeting in September.  He plans on staying a member of AACPA.  Good Luck and you will be missed!

     - Ingram also talked about his company called Volunteer America 1776 – it encourages volunteerism, especially in law enforcement.

     - Ingram also wanted kudos to go out to BCSO Deputy Raul Garza – in the last two years, under Deputy Garza’s untiring efforts, the BCSO COP has grown from 7 communities to 23 communities.  Way to Go!

Member News:

    - Vardiman Lee Pate, Lytle Police Department:  Vardiman is coming back to AACPA after a two year absence.  He is currently working with Lytle PD and trying to get a crime prevention program established there.  
    - Linda Furlow, Fort Sam Houston:  Spoke about a new type of theft at Fort Sam Houston.  Thieves are stealing vehicle remotes and using them to open vehicles and steal things inside.

    - Sean Habina:  Scholarship to the Conference was appreciated, she enjoyed the conference.  Sean also talked about the Senior Bash at the Henry B. Gonzales Convention Center this Friday, about 1200 seniors are expected to attend.  Crime Prevention for seniors is the highlight of the event.

    - Richard Green, Castle Hills COP:  In the last 2 months, the Prue Road Direct Patrol has been involved in apprehending over 12 vehicle burglars.  Most are back on the street in a matter of hours.  Texas needs stiffer penalties for vehicle burglary.

Meeting Adjourned
The meeting location for September will be in Seguin.  Time adjourned:  1247 hours.

Vardiman Lee Pate was the winner of the free meal at the Seguin meeting.

